

PERMANENT MISSION OF THE REPUBLIC OF ZIMBABWE TO THE UNITED NATIONS

Tel: +41 (0)22 758 98 55 Fax: +41 (0)22 758 30 44 27 Ch. William Barbey 1292 Chambesy, Geneva

ZGEN/INTEROG/2

20 July 2018

Ms Beatriz Balbin Chief Special Procedures Branch Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights Palais Wilson **Geneva**

Dear Madam,

RE: <u>JOINT COMMUNICATION FROM SPECIAL PROCEDURES:</u> <u>AL ZWE 1.2018</u>

Reference is made to your letter ref: AL ZWE 1.2018, dated 22 May 2018 regarding the joint communication by five Special Procedures mandates in relation to alleged human rights violations resulting from exposure of workers, including children, to toxic chemicals while working in tobacco farms in Zimbabwe.

A deadline of 60 days had been given for the Government of Zimbabwe to submit a response to concerns raised. We take this opportunity to advise that the process to compile the necessary response has already started. However, we will not be able to meet the deadline.

In this regard, it is requested that an extension be granted to enable the Government to complete the exercise.

Regards,

C. Chishiri

For: AMBASSADOR/PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE